
 

 

 

 

 

November 16, 2018 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or the 
Company) were filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on November 16, 2018: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 2nd Revised Sheet No. 89 1st Revised Sheet No. 89 
 3rd Revised Sheet No. 89.1 2nd Revised Sheet No. 89.1 
 3rd Revised Sheet No. 89.2 2nd Revised Sheet No. 89.2 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 89.3 1st Revised Sheet No. 89.3 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 89.4 1st Revised Sheet No. 89.4 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 156 Original Sheet No. 156 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 163 1st Revised Sheet No. 163 
 4th Revised Sheet No. 163.1 3rd Revised Sheet No. 163.1 

 
These tariff sheets are being issued November 16, 2018 to become effective on and after December 16, 2018.   
 
The primary purpose of the proposed tariff revisions is to extend the Voluntary Green/Pure Power pilot program 
through December 31, 2020, so that the service being provided to approximately 4,800 customers, currently, will 
not be terminated December 31, 2018, as anticipated in the existing tariff.  Secondarily, MPSC Staff had 
previously requested that the status of the program be revised to remove its pilot status since this program has 
been in operation for in excess of 10 years.  Thus, it is being relocated to the "Riders" section of Ameren Missouri 
tariffs.  Due to limitations in the tariff numbering available in the Riders section, it is appropriate to replace an 
existing tariff (Rider SP) that expired on December 31, 2014, and has been inactive since that time. 
 
The Voluntary Green/Pure Power program is in its 11th year of operation.  Pure Power has proven successful 
and provides an opportunity for customers to support renewable energy production in an inexpensive way.  The 
program has typically served between 4,000 and 5,000 residential and business customers.  Over the past year, 
Pure Power has increased from 4,000 to 4,800 customers.  All costs of the program are paid for by the 
participants in the program and no costs are charged to nonparticipating customers.  Pure Power is a stable 
offering within the suite of renewable programs developed by Ameren Missouri.  It provides customers with an 
alternative to either installing solar on their roof or subscribing to Community Solar or Renewable Choice.  
 
The proposed tariff revision was provided to Missouri Public Service Commission Staff prior to filing.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

Paula N. Johnson 
 
Paula N. Johnson 
Senior Corporate Counsel 
 


